PRESS RELEASE – March 2, 2005

New survey of Day Care Centers around Three Mile Island Indicates Pennsylvania is in Violation of Federal Licenses Regulations.

Nuclear Licenses Could Be Pulled.
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Harrisburg, PA. -  The EFMR Monitoring Group released the results of a two-month study of day care centers located within the ten mile Emergency Planning Zone (EPZ) of Three Mile Island.  

The Study’s principal author, Eric Epstein, stated, “The results of this survey show that child care facilities located in Pennsylvania are not receiving required emergency support services leaving them unprepared to handle a nuclear accident or terrorist attack.” 

Epstein noted, “Specifically, the Commonwealth has failed to provide emergency transportation and notification services as required under the Radiological Emergency Protective Measures outlined in 10 CFR 50.47 E (Condition of licenses)”. These emergency services are to be provided by the state as a condition to have a nuclear power license.”

Epstein added, “This Day Care Survey is further evidence that the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania is in violation of federal law which continues to leave our youngest and most vulnerable population without radiological emergency planning. This is in direct violation of the law and could result in the loss of the five nuclear power licenses in Pennsylvania.”

The results of the Survey were submitted to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, the Federal Emergency Management Agency and the Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency on February 22, 2005.  

Some Conclusions From Day Care Survey

· The state does not review plans or coordinate transportation as required by law;

· Few state and local entities provide for or coordinate transportation as required by law;

· In some instances, transportation for day care children is only available after other populations have been moved;

· Many facilities assume they can evacuate to the same locations as public schools and incorrectly presume those schools will provide transportation;

· Many facilities depend on the phone book for planning even though these are general plans are for the regular population and not designed to handle special populations such as schools and day care centers;

· Frequent expressions of exasperation and frustration included: “Who do we contact?”, “Where do we go?”,  and “How do we get there?”;

· Several facilities were unaware that they were within the ten mile even though the state is required to integrate them into the state plan for certification;

· Emergency planning is a recent development for day care centers even though the law has required it since 1986 under GM EV-2 “Protective Actions for School Chidren”;  

· Numerous sites were confused by the separate regulations the Rendell administration promulgated in 2003 requiring all day-care facilities to have an emergency plan in place by July 1, 2004.  Senate Bill 922 passed in July 2004 exempting non profits from compliance.

*The EFMR Monitoring group, a nonpartisan community based organization established in 1992. EFMR monitors radiation levels at Peach Bottom and Three Mile Island nuclear generating stations, invests in community development, and sponsors remote robotics research. www.efmr.org

